
Early Care and Education BULLETIN! 

Summer 2018 

277 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., Suite 104  

Macon, GA  31201 

Phone:  478-751-3000   

Toll Free:  877-228-3566 

www.leapccrr.org 
 

Hours of Operation:  

Monday - Friday 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Child Care  
Resource &  
Referral of 
Central  
Georgia 

Dear Georgia Child Care Providers, 
 

One year ago DECAL embarked upon a large but important task of moving the Childcare and Parent Services (CAPS) 
program from the Division of Family and Children Services to DECAL. The purpose of this transition was to further 
align all programs serving families with young children but also to transform the CAPS program making it an inte-
gral part of the early learning system and to enhance the services provided to families.  
 

One of the main goals of the transition and transformation was to change the way the early childhood community 
thinks about CAPS – shifting the thinking from subsidized child care to instead part of Georgia’s early education 
system. Families enroll their children in early education programs by receiving a CAPS “scholarship” as opposed to 
a “certificate” for child care.  
 

In addition, we wanted families to receive more focused support and connections with services available in their 
communities through DECAL’s Family Support staff who are located throughout the state where they can be a local 
resource for families receiving CAPS. This new emphasis on family support is an exciting opportunity to support 
families during their child’s most critical years.  
 

Recently, DECAL has expanded eligibility income limits for CAPS families. As a result, more families will qualify to 
receive CAPS, and more families will be able to remain in CAPS as their income rises.  
 

Since May 30, 2018, the maximum income limit for the families within the very low income priority group was    
expanded to 100 percent of the federal poverty guidelines. This means families with income at or below the pov-
erty guidelines ($25,100 for a family of four) meet priority status for CAPS, if other eligibility requirements are met.  
Previously, the maximum income limit for the families within the very low income priority group was 50 percent of 
the federal poverty guidelines ($12,300 for a family of four). 
 

Three months ago, the maximum income limit at annual redetermination was increased to 85 percent of the state 
median income. This means that, as long as families continue to meet other eligibility requirements, they remain 
eligible for CAPS unless their income exceeds 85 percent of the state median income ($60,060) for a family of 
four). In the past, the maximum income limit at annual redetermination was 50 percent of the state median in-
come ($35,330 for a family of four). 
 

We are committed to a successful transition and transformation of the CAPS programs so that it will benefit       
children, families, child care programs, and communities in new and improved ways. My team and I appreciate all 
that you do to provide quality child care for the children and families in your programs. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Amy M. Jacobs, Commissioner 
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Congratulations to Central Georgia’s Newest  
Quality Rated Providers 

 

Buck Melton Community Center   Louisville Head Start  

Childcare Network #184   Monroe County  

Childcare Network #233   Rising Stars Enrichment Center  

Early Beginners Learning Center   Tender Years Learning Center #3  

East Lake Academy, Inc.    Stephanie M. Turman  

Innovative Playskool Child Care   Wadley Head Start  

The Kids Loft    Washington County NB & PW Club  

KinderCare Learning Center #410   Wrens Head Start  

     

   *Ratings as of 06/27/18  

Basic Health and Safety Practices in Georgia’s  
License-Exempt Child Care Programs  

In 2016, DECAL contracted with Child Trends to study the basic health and safety practices of license-exempt child 
care programs. Contract consultants visited a random sample of license-exempt child care programs to collect data 
on basic health and safety practices. The health and safety practices of license-exempt programs were compared to 
those of licensed programs. The study was conducted, in part, to meet the state's Child Care and Development 
Fund requirements related to the Child Care Development Block Grant Re-authorization of 2014. The study further 
informed DECAL on how to best  monitor and support the health and safety practices of license-exempt programs 
throughout the state. To learn more about the research study conducted by Child Trends, visit:    
http://decal.ga.gov/documents/attachments/GAExemptionVisitProjectReport.pdf. 
 
As a part of Bright from the Start: Georgia Department of Early Care and Learning’s (DECAL) commitment to ensure 
safe and healthy environments for our youngest learners, we are continuing to conduct data visits to a sampling of 
exempt programs across the state to determine compliance with operating guidelines and capture routine health 
and safety data. A sampling of programs will also be visited upon application before exemption approval. The      
visiting Exemption Specialist will use a checklist to document their observations and provide the program admini- 
strator a copy of the documentation. 
 
Government-owned and operated Programs and Day Camps receiving CAPS Scholarships 
¶ Annual Health and Safety Monitoring Visits will be conducted by DECAL specialists 
¶ Reports posted on DECAL website for 5 years 
¶ Staff must have DECAL Comprehensive Background Checks 
¶ Staff must obtain Health & Safety Orientation Certificate within 90 days of hire 
¶ Staff must obtain CPR and First Aid training within 90 days of hire 
¶ Program must have Emergency Preparedness, Response, and Recovery Plan 

Quality is never an accident. It is always 

the result of intelligent effort.   
-John Riskin 
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Northwest Region-   

Marsha Ruiz-Crosby, Manager 

 

Northeast Region-  

Jennifer Taylor, Manager 

 

Central West Region-  

Laura Davis, Manager 

 

Central East Region-  

Carrie Spangler, Manager 

 

South West Region-  

Rukiya Thomas, Manager 

 

South East Region-  

Melissa Herndon, Manager 

July starts a new year for the Child Care Services licensing division (CCS), as our state fiscal year runs from July 1st 
through June 30th each year.  As we begin the new year, CCS is undergoing quite a few changes. Our front-line    
licensing staff are moving from 5 service delivery regions to 6 regions, to better serve the entire provider  
population. Each of the 6 regions will have a Region Manager & Coordinator, along with 8 licensing consul- 
tants. This means that some child care programs may have a new consultant conducting site visits beginning this 
month. In this newsletter you will find a map that shows which counties will be served by each region. We  
appreciate your cooperation as we move to these new work regions. 
 
CCS is also expanding our Exemptions Unit. The Unit will remain responsible for the processing of exemption  
applications; but will also now: 
¶ conduct routine monitoring of exempt programs receiving CAPS subsidy,  
¶ make pre-approval site visits to applicants, and 
¶ visit select exempt programs, not receiving subsidy, to ensure compliance with operating guidelines and    
conduct health & safety evaluations. 

 
Additionally, the CCS Intake Unit will be reorganized to better serve our customers and providers. We are excited 
about the new changes in CCS and look forward to another productive year working with child care programs 
across the state. If you have any questions or need assistance, please reach out to your licensing consultant  
identified in your KOALA account or call our office at 404-657-5562.  

DECAL Child Care Services Expansion to serve Six Regions 

Child Care Services (CCS) Regions Effective 7/1/18. 
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How do you know if you are completely ready for the 90-day window?  If you are submitting your portfolio for 
the first time or are reapplying (reapplication), you are not bound by a defined date to submit your portfolio. In 
other words, you can pick the best possible 3-month period during your calendar year to suit your operational 
needs. When determining the best time to submit your portfolio, here are a few questions to ask yourself while 
looking at your program’s calendar for any potential 90-day period: 

Having many open, available days; dependable classroom schedules, rosters, and enrollments; and well-prepared 
staff helps to ensure your program will receive the best possible observations with the fewest obstacles (i.e.,  
major holiday closings, employee vacations, shifting children to new classrooms, summer enrollment adjust-
ments, etc.). These positive factors can help your program feel confident in having classroom assessments  
conducted.  
 
If you are submitting your portfolio as a required reassessment or a request for reassessment, you ARE bound by 
an anniversary date. The following flow chart provides an example of thinking through when to submit your 
portfolio. The example is based on an anniversary date of April 21st:  

Quality Rated Portfolio Submission 

 
Are there a significant number of 

days we will be open? 

Will more than half of my classrooms 
be typically operating? Yes 

Are my classroom schedules and 
rosters established and consistent?  

Yes 

Yes 
Are my classroom enrollments steady 
and reliable on a regular basis? Yes 

Have my teachers received training 
and technical assistance to feel 
prepared for observations? 

Yes 
This window would be a  
good time to submit! 

EXAMPLE: 
 

What  
90-day     
period 
would  
work the 
best based 
on my  
120-day  
window 
opening  
on  

December 
21st? 

Submit on April 21st.  
Observation would occur between  

April 22nd & July 22nd.    
However: 

Classrooms close in May. 
Preschoolers combine with school-age children in June. 

Children move classrooms in mid-July.   
Teachers want summer vacations. 

Rating based on open  
classrooms at time of  
assessments. 

Start over with choosing a new 
submission date. 

Calendar for Jan-April: 
All classrooms are open. 
Rosters are set.  

Enrollment is stable.   
Teachers have been preparing.  
PDS has been maintained. 

Submit by Jan 31st.  
Observations would occur  

between February 1st & April 1st  
or  

Submit by Feb 28th.  
Observations would occur     
between March 1st & June 1st.  

Continued on p. 5 
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vǳŀƭƛǘȅ wŀǘŜŘ tƻǊǜƻƭƛƻ {ǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ /ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘΥ 
 

While this is just one example of planning ahead with your staff and/or your CCR&R technical assistant, the pro-
cess of choosing the best dates possible can provide you with a more confident path and help you stay on target 
with your goals in the Quality Rated Program.  
 
Whether you are just beginning your journey with the Quality Rated Program or are charting your course for re-
newal or reassessment, having a better understanding of when to submit your portfolio gives your program the 
ability to better decide when observations could take place. In turn, some of the fears and worries that might go 
along with hitting the “submit” button may be alleviated!  

Like us on Facebook to hear the latest  

updates, news, training information, and more! 

Newly Certified Professional Learning Community  

Facilitators 

Bright from the Start: Georgia Department of Early Care and Learning (DECAL) is pleased to announce the second 

group of Certified Professional Learning Community (PLC) Facilitators. Several staff from the Child Care Resource 

and Referral agencies were among those who achieved this certification:  

 

 

 

 

 

Selected staff from all the CCR&Rs completed the initial PLC facilitator training and will be eligible to participate in 

the next certification program:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

A PLC is a group of people who come together to share their challenges or concerns about working with young  

children and their families and learn to improve their practices over time. Participants in the PLC Facilitator training 

and the certification program have begun offering PLCs as an important aspect of the training and technical         

assistance offered by Georgia’s CCR&Rs as they support programs with Quality Rated.  
 

The PLC Facilitator training program has been made possible through Race to the Top Early Learning Challenge 

funding and offered to participants statewide in partnership with the University of Florida Lastinger Center for 

Learning. For more information about the PLC Facilitator training program, please contact                             

proflearning@decal.ga.gov. 

Juliana Breithaupt 
Carol Daniel 
Dianne Fitchlee 
Kathy Garrett 

Rebecca Glover 
Tracey Horton 
Allegra Jackson 

Demmentrice Jefferson 
Melissa Keith 
Monica Natoli 
Susan Penston 

Cynthia Akins 
Meribeth Bice 
Gloria Calhoun 
Andrea Cline 
Danielle Collins 

Yasmeen Diggs 
Teri Elrod 
LaToya Ford 
Jason Jacobs 
Nacotra Lanier 

Jennifer McMichael 
Alicia Mills 

Kathleen Roberts 
Erica Smith 

Tynesha Terrell-Rowland 
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Training Calendar 
All trainings are Beginner level unless otherwise noted.   

Courses identified with the GaPDS icon require registration to be completed through the GaPDS website.                       
Log-in to your account at https://gapds.decal.ga.gov/.   

Date Time Topic Comments Location 

Saturday, 
August 18 

8 a.m. – 12  
п ŎǊŜŘƛǘ  

Quality Rated: FCCERS In-Depth  
 

Atlanta Bible College 
нƴŘ CƭƻƻǊ /ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ 
2020 Avalon Pkwy, 

McDonough, GA 30253  

Saturday, 
August 18 

9 a.m. – 1  
п ŎǊŜŘƛǘ  

Quality Rated: ECERS-3 In-Depth   

 

Central Georgia 
Technical College 
L .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ vǳŀŘǎ 

3300 Macon Tech Dr. 
Macon, Ga 31206 

9 a.m. – 1  
п ŎǊŜŘƛǘ  

Quality Rated: ITERS In-Depth  

Tuesday, 
August 21 

10 a.m. – 12 p.m. 
н ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ƘƻǳǊǎ 

Ensuring Emotional Health in Your  
Early Childhood Program as a 

Workplace  
-For Directors Only-  

Free 
Ebenezer UMC 

2533 Stanton Rd SE, 
Conyers, GA 30094  

Saturday, 
August 25 

9 a.m. – 1  
п ŎǊŜŘƛǘ  

Quality Rated: ECERS-3 In-Depth   

 

Crowne Plaza Atlanta SW - 
Peachtree City 
wƻƻƳ нно ϧ ннр 
201 Aberdeen Pkwy, 

Peachtree City, GA 30269  

9 a.m. – 1  
п ŎǊŜŘƛǘ  

Quality Rated: ITERS In-Depth  

8 a.m.—10 a.m. 
н ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ƘƻǳǊǎ 

Supporting Young Children (Module 1)  

 

Calvin Center 
/ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ [ƻŘƎŜ ς  
/ƻƴŦΦ wƻƻƳ н 

13550 Woolsey Rd, 
Hampton, GA 30228  

Saturday, 
September 
15 10:15 a.m.—12:15 pm 

н ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ƘƻǳǊǎ 
Supporting Young Children (Module 2) 

-Intermediate Level- 

Tuesday, 
September 
18 

10 a.m. – 12 p.m. 
н ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ƘƻǳǊǎ 

How to Manage Your Work-Life 
Balance: Self and Staff  
-For Directors Only-  

Free 
Ebenezer UMC 

2533 Stanton Rd SE, 
Conyers, GA 30094  

 For More Information & Additional Sessions 
 

In addition to the training sessions listed above, we will be regularly adding training to the calendar on our website.  
We will schedule additional training, including Quality Rated training, throughout the quarter to meet the needs in 
our region - so please check our website regularly for updates!   
 

If you need a specific training, please email us at leaptraining@augusta.edu and provide the following 
information:  title ƻŦ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊΣ ǘƘŜ Ŏƛǘȅ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘ ƻŦ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ.  We will use that information to schedule additional training sessions 
throughout the quarter and will advertise them on our website.     
 

https://gapds.decal.ga.gov/C:/Users/CCRR/Documents/20131010-E-Learning%20Instructional%20Design%20(no%20classes%20Oct.%2016-17).1013(598014572)
mailto:ccrrcentralga@augusta.edu
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 Training Policies & Registration 
 

REGISTRATION 
Participants must register for Quality Rated and Standards (GELDS) training through their GaPDS account at     
https://gapds.decal.ga.gov/. These training sessions are identified on our calendar by the GaPDS logo. 
Participants registering for any sessions not included in GaPDS must pre‐register and pay any applicable fees in 
order to attend the class of choice. 
Enrollment is on a first-come, first-served basis. This includes all Quality Rated courses offered. 
¶ If payment is required, your enrollment will NOT be processed until payment is received. 
¶ We will NOT collect fees at the time of the class. 
¶ Enrollment will be closed (and registration fee returned if necessary) when class limit is reached. 

Participants that register through email or fax submission will receive email confirmation from Leap Early   
Learning Partners when their registration has been processed and confirmed. Until you receive this email,  
your registration is not confirmed.   
 

FEES 

Training fees must be received before the training date noted on the calendar in order to be registered. Fees        
received in our office after the training date will be returned, or a credit will be given towards another class. 
Fees may be mailed, with registration form, to the following address:  
 Leap Early Learning Partners 
 277 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., Suite 104 
 Macon, GA 31201 
We currently accept payment in the form of credit cards (online), checks, money orders, and cash (office). To pay by 
credit card, visit leapccrr.org/events. Cash fees may be dropped off during our normal business hours: Monday - 
Friday 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. Checks and money orders should be made payable to !ǳƎǳǎǘŀ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ. 

 

ADDITIONAL TRAINING POLICIES 

For a complete list of our training polices, please visit www.leapccrr.org/events and find the link 
under the details for each training or use a QR Code Reader App to scan the image to the right. 
If you have any other questions, please contact Justin Wiggins at leaptraining@augusta.edu or  
478-751-3021 or toll free at 877-228-3566.   

                   TOTAL:  __________ 
  

    

      $ 

      $ 

      $ 

      $ 

      $ 

Name:  County of Employment:   

Cell Phone:   Work Phone:  

E-mail Address:   

Child Care Program Name:  License #:   

If you choose to register by mail, please include a copy of the form below with your payment. 

mailto:ccrrcentralga@augusta.edu
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Leap Early Learning Partners is a Child Care Resource and Referral program of Augusta University.  We are funded by Bright from the Start: Georgia Department of Early Care 

Augusta University 
Leap Early Learning Partners 
277 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., Suite 104 
Macon, GA  31201 

Need your address corrected?  Want to receive our e-newsletter blasts?  Have something you would like to share?   

Let us know by e-mailing us at:  ccrrcentralga@augusta.edu. 

KOALA Working For You! 
 

If you’re a child care provider, update your profile on https://decalkoala.com/ TODAY to make sure 

you’re putting your best foot forward for family’s searching for a provider.  

 

Did you know Quality Rated child care programs can add pictures and additional information to 

their profiles that families see when they search for child care on DECAL’s website?  Add this        

information to your program’s profile today!  

 

DECAL also offers FREE marketing tools and resources to help you promote YOUR child care       

program? Visit this link to watch a short webinar to unlock your free promotional tools today:   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5yCTtL2_7iA&feature=youtube 

 

 

Take advantage of all of the resources 
available to you!  Log on today! 

Our offices will be closed on September 3, 2018 in observance of Labor Day. 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdecalkoala.com%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cjphillips%40augusta.edu%7C6d753ea9926d4a1cbf0108d5bcc7d32d%7C8783ac6bd05b4292b483e65f1fdfee91%7C0%7C0%7C636622488868675732&sdata=Gl1ZZCyHdGoGRhu0HjVVP1RlC9jSCDy2
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3D5yCTtL2_7iA%26feature%3Dyoutu.be&data=02%7C01%7Cjphillips%40augusta.edu%7C6d753ea9926d4a1cbf0108d5bcc7d32d%7C8783ac6bd05b4292b483e65f1fdfee91%7C0%7C0%7C636622488868

